MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON

MONDAY 7th JANUARY 2008 AT THE VILLAGE HALL

Present; Councillors Charles Arch, Brian Thomas, Nick McNally, Sheena Duller, Adam Lionel Meinir Taylor and Rhiannon Jones.

Apologies; Cllr Gwyneth Davies 

 The minutes of the last meeting were passed as a true record by Cllr Nick McNally and seconded by Cllr Charles Arch.

Matters Arising;
Water Wheel
We understand that Pentir Pumlumon have received funding to continue with the Water Wheel project.

Nantyrheol Caravan.

The clerk has sent a letter to the County Council Planning Department regarding the 

Caravan at Nantyrheol. There is someone now living in the caravan. Cllr McNally suggested that someone take pictures of the work in progress on the chapel house to keep on record.

Correspondence;
Standards Committee
A letter was received from the County Council with the dates of the Standards Committee meetings for the coming year.

Cambrian Mountain Pilot Project

A letter was received with the date of the next meeting which is on the 26th January 2008. Venue to be decided.

Annual Audit

The Annual Audit has been returned and completed. The cost is £164.50

Planning Application

A planning application was received for improvement to Bryn Carreg Ysbyty Ystwyth. There were no objections.

Adjudication Panel for Wales. 

The Annual report for the Adjudication Panel for Wales was received.

Ceredigion Local Development Plan

Two different questionnaires were received from the County Council regarding the LDP. The clerk was asked to complete these.

One Voice Wales

One Voice Wales are holding a training seminar in planning for Councillors at the Cambria in Aberystwyth on the 11th Feb. Cllr Nick McNally expressed an interest in attending. The cost is £15.00.

There were no other matters to discuss, the next meeting is on the 4th Feb in the Village Hall at 7.30pm.

